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Officers 2022 
 
President: 
   Margaret Auten 
   (570) 286-9540 
   mea1146@aol.com 
 
 
President Elect: 

   Vacancy 
 
 
Secretary: 
   Karen Holtzman 
   (717) 540-9476 
   katybee@comcast.net 
 
 

Asst. Secretary: 
  Susan Wolfe 
   (717) 541-8957 
 msusanwolfe@comcast.net 
 
 

Treasurer:   
   John Decker 
   (717) 238-4252 
    jdecker3@comcast.net 
 
 
Asst. Treasurer: 
   Vacancy 
 
Newsletter Editor: 
   Carol Cranford 
   (717) 735-2593 
   ccran96260@aol.com 
 
 
Membership Chair: 
   Brenda Pogue 
  (717) 856-7454   
   bbpogue@comcast.net 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 

I hope everyone had a joyous Christmas and are looking forward to the New Year.  As the 

COVID virus continues to ravage our country and the world we must all get vaccinated, 

wear a mask and socially distance when possible.  As of now our first meeting, January 

19th, will be by ZOOM.  Any member is invited to join in on any of these meetings. We 

represent you our members and welcome your input.  To join in on a ZOOM meeting send a 

request to Bob Hamera at arjeha@gmail.com to join the meeting. 

 As your President I hope to serve the organization in a positive manner, communicating with all 

members via newsletters and personal interaction:  by phone, e-mail and letters. My address is 1146 

Market Street Sunbury, PA 17801. Please feel free to communicate with me at any time.  

 Kathy and Bob are a tough act to follow but with all your help we can succeed as an 

organization, GROW OUR MEMBERSHIP, and celebrate together at planned activities. 

 As president I have adopted goals to achieve for the remainder of my term. First and foremost 

will be membership recruitment. An organization will remain viable if it attracts new members who 

will bring new ideas and needed volunteering to sustain the chapter. DISTRICT 

REPRESENTATVES your help is essential in identifying new retirees and obtaining their 

addresses to assist Brenda in maintaining our membership. BEGIN READING BOARD 

AGENDAS AND IDENTIFYING POTENTIAL RETIREES.  Please send monthly reports to 

Brenda. If you no longer wish to serve in this capacity notify me and seek to find your replacement 

A.S.A.P. I’m asking for someone to replace me as the representative of Derry Township School 

District as I no longer can serve in this capacity. 

 I noticed from our membership list many have not submitted your e-mail address. Another goal 

of mine is to send e-mail notifications of upcoming meetings and special activities to our members. 

With the rise in postage, this method will save the chapter money. Please check our web site in the 

New Year for important announcements. 

 Another goal of mine will be fellowship among retired educators. Bring a friend to our Spring 

Luncheon Meeting (May10), RECRO Trips or activities. A non-member may become a member 

from this outreach.  

 In closing, I look forward to serving as president of the Dauphin County P.A.S.R. I look 

forward to meeting many of you personally at our events and activities. I value your input and ideas. 

Happy New Year 

Sincerely, 

Margaret Auten, President 

 

 

http://www.pasr.org/
mailto:pasr@pasr.org
mailto:jdecker3@comcast.net
mailto:ccran96260@aol.com
mailto:bbpogue@comcast.net
mailto:arjeha@gmail.com
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DAUPHIN COUNTRY CHAPTER—PASR 2022 DIRECTORY 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 
 

President Margaret Auten  570+286-9540 1146 Market St., Sunbury, 17801 

     mea1146@aol.com 

President Elect Vacant 
 

Secretary Karen Holtzman 717+540-9476 125 Peach St., Harrisburg, 17112 

     katybee@comcast.net 

Asst. Secretary Susan Wolfe 717+541-8957 2407 Wicklow Drive, Harrisburg, 17112 

     msusanwolfe@comcast.net 

Treasurer John Decker 717+238-4252 2307 Valley Road, Harrisburg, 17104 

     jdecker3@comcast.net 

Asst. Treasurer Vacant  

  

ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD:  includes the elected Officers, Immediate Past President, District Representatives, 

and Committee Chairpersons.  (Article VIII, Sec. 1 Bylaws Pg. 4) 

 

STANDING COMMITTEES CHAIRPERSONS: 
Auditing Gary Crissman 717+545-6553 4478 Nantucket Rd., Harrisburg, 17112 

Budget John Decker 717+238-4252 2307 Valley Road, Harrisburg, 17104 

        jdecker3@comcast.net 
Comm. Services Mary Ickes 717+789-3454 PO Box 153, Loysville, 17047 

 Susan Wolfe 717+541-8957 2407 Wicklow Drive, Harrisburg, 17112 

     msusanwolfe@comcast.net 

Const. /Bylaws *Shirley Longnaker 717+545-2604 Jewish Home, Apt. 107, Hbg., 17112 

     smarsh4508@verizon.net 

 Maryann Coffman 717+395-7316 153 Hiddenwood Dr., Harrisburg, 17110 

     frenchkiosk@comcast.net 
Education Support Jean Hynicker 717+367-1564 61 Maize Circle, Elizabethtown, 17022 

        Scholarship     djhynicker@comcast.net 

     Educational Grant Bob Hamera  570+682-9244 321 S. Good Spring Rd., Hegins, 17938 

    arjeha@gmail.com 
     Lauretta Woodson Kathy Hamera  570+682-9244 321 S. Good Spring Rd., Hegins, 17938 

         Award    beekayham@comcast.net 

Legislative *Don Steinmeier 717+545-1697 11 N. Fairville Ave., Harrisburg, 17112 

     dlsteinmeier38@gmail.com 

L/PEC *Mildred E. Keefer 717+641-3268 10 Cobblestone Drive, Palmyra, 17078 

     milly7918@gmail.com 

Member Benefits  

    & Services Vacant 

Membership *Brenda Pogue 717+856-7454 4330 Crestview Rd., Harrisburg, 17112 

     bbpogue@comcast.net 

 *Mildred E. Keefer 717+641-3268 10 Cobblestone Drive, Palmyra, 17078 

     milly7918@gmail.com 

Membership  Valerie McCaffrey 717+652-7313 1430 Lawrence Court, Harrisburg, 17112 

  Recruitment     vmccaffrey@verizon.net 

Necrology Dorothy Fisher  717+545-1842 109 Levan St., Harrisburg, 17109 

     daf2nd@msn.com 

Newsletter Carol Cranford 717+735-2593 2001 Hbg. Pike, BB513, Lancaster 17601 

     ccran96260@aol.com 

  

mailto:mea1146@aol.com
mailto:jdecker3@comcast.net
mailto:jdecker3@comcast.net
mailto:Smarsh4508@verizon.net
mailto:frenchkiosk@comcast.net
mailto:djhynicker@comcast.net
mailto:arjeha@gmail.com
mailto:bbpogue@comcast.net
mailto:vmccaffrey@verizon.net
mailto:daf2nd@msn.com
mailto:ccran96260@aol.com
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STANDING COMMITTEES CHAIRPERSONS Cont’d: 

 
Nominating Sandy Novotni 717+766-5139 6 Fetrow Drive, Mechanicsburg, 17050 

     smnovotni@aol.com 

Public Relations John Decker 717+238-4252 2307 Valley Road, Harrisburg, 17104-1433 

     jdecker3@comcast.net 

Retirement Donna Plummer 717+545-8833 5805 (E) Hidden Lake Dr., Hbg. 17111 

     dplum733@gmail.com 

 Nadine Espenshade 717+566-0692 5 Oakglade Plaza, Hummelstown, 17036 

     narich5@aol.com 

Resolutions Linda Cummings 717+957-2629 222 Park Drive, Marysville, 17053 

   dalkcummings@comcast.net 

Social Services/ Janet Lee Oxenford 717+236-0529 2303 Canby St., Harrisburg, 17103 

     Memorial Honor     janetlee2303@yahoo.com 

Recreo (Tours) Sandy Novotni 717+766-5139 6 Fetrow Drive, Mechanicsburg, 17050 

     smnovotni@aol.com 

   Co-Chairperson:          Ethel Dundore 717+533-3150 1523 E. Derry Road, Hershey, 17033 

     edundore@verizon.net 

 

DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP REPRESENTATIVES OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE 

BOARD 2022 

 
District membership representatives are members of the Administrative Board and are expected to attend the Board 

Meetings, as per Bylaws, Article III, Sec. 1, and Pg. 4. 

 

Central Dauphin Dorothy Fisher 717+545-1842 109 Levan St., Harrisburg, 17109 

    daf2nd@msn.com 

 C.A.I.U. Linda Cummings 717+957-2629 222 Park Drive, Marysville, 17053 

     dalkcummings@comcast.net 

Dauphin County Gail Bishop 717+566-9479 1134 Draymore Ct., Hummelstown, 17036 

   Technical School    gbishop3@verizon.net 

Derry Township Vacant 

Halifax Vacant 

Harrisburg Sandy Novotni 717+766-5139 6 Fetrow Dr., Mechanicsburg, 17050 

    smnovotni@aol.com 

 Maryann Coffman 717+395-7316 153 Hiddenwood Dr., Harrisburg, 17110 

     frenchkiosk@comcast.net 

 Desiree Fletcher 717+545-2085 4487 Brooks Vale Ct., Harrisburg, 17110 

    desm@ix.netcom.com 

 Shirley McLaren 717+50-1802 1914 New Dawn Dr., Harrisburg, 17110 

    shirleymclaren7@gmail.com 

Lower Dauphin Bill Minsker 717+545-9574 5956 Linglestown Rd., Harrisburg, 17112 

     ppa.ltd_bill.minsker@juno.com 

 Jean Hynicker 717+367-1564 61 Maize Circle, Elizabethtown, 17022 

    djhynicker@comcast.net 

 Nadine Espenshade 717+566-0692 5 Oakglade Plaza, Hummelstown, 17036 

     narich5@aol.com 

 Donna Plummer 717+545-8833 5805 (E) Hidden Lake Dr., Hbg., 17111 

    dplum733@gmail.com 
Middletown Ray Thompson 717+944-4378 142 Nissley St., Middletown, 17057 

  

mailto:smnovotni@aol.com
mailto:jdecker3@comcast.net
mailto:dplum733@gmail.com
mailto:narich5@aol.com
mailto:janetlee2303@yahoo.com
mailto:smnovotni@aol.com
mailto:edundore@verizon.net
mailto:smnovotni@aol.com
mailto:frenchkiosk@comcast.net
mailto:desm@ix.netcom.com
mailto:djhynicker@comcast.net
mailto:narich5@aol.com
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DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP REPRESENTATIVES OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE 

BOARD Cont’d  
 

Millersburg Jane Batzel 717+362-9917 254 Baddorf Road, Halifax, 17039 

     jsbatzel@pa.net 
Steelton/Highspire Mary Lou Kepner 863+314-0219 7 Alliance Dr., CM 106, Carlisle, 17013 

    mlkepner@comcast.net 

 Janet Lee Oxenford 717+236-0529 2303 Canby St., Harrisburg, 17103 

     janetlee2303@yahoo.com 

Susquehanna Marlene Popnik 717+564-7077 6349 Mifflin Ave., Harrisburg, 17111 

    mpopnik@comcast.net 

Upper Dauphin Eloise Laskowski 717+362-9858 170 Carsonville Rd., Halifax, 17032 

    eloise.laskowski@gmail.com 

 

 

PAST PRESIDENTS 

 
Isaiah (Ike) Bomboy Deceased 

Richard Hivner Deceased 

Phyllis Mengel 717+652-8736 223 Earl Avenue, Harrisburg, 17109 

Don Steinmeier 717+545-1697 11 N. Fairville Ave., Harrisburg 17112 

    dlsteinmeier38@gmail.com 

Shirley Longnaker 717+545-2604 Jewish Home, Apt. 107, Hbg., 17112 

    smarsh4508@verizon.net 

Betty LeRoy Deceased 

Patricia Helm 717+652-2888 3819 Darby Rd., Harrisburg, 17109 

    pah123@verizon.net 

Shirley McLaren 717+350-1802 1914 New Dawn Dr., Harrisburg, 17110 

    Shirleymclaren7@gmail.com 

Mildred Keefer 717+641-3268 10 Cobblestone Drive, Palmyra, 17078 

    milly7918@gmail.com 

Susan Wolfe 717+541-8957 2407 Wicklow Dr., Harrisburg, 17112 

    msusanwolfe@comcast.net 

Brenda Pogue 717+856-7454 4330 Crestview Rd., Harrisburg, 17112 
   bbpoque@comcast.net 

 Bill Minsker 717+545-9574 5956 Linglestown Rd., Linglestown, 17112 
   ppa.ltd_bill.minsker@juno.com 

Sandy Novotni 717+766-5139 6 Fetrow Drive, Mechanicsburg, 17050 

   smnovotni@aol.com 

Bob Hamera  570+682-9244 321 S. Good Spring Rd., Hegins 17938 

  arjeha@gmail.com 

Kathy Hamera  570+682-9244 321 S. Good Spring Rd., Hegins 17938 

   beekayham@comcast.net 

  

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DONATION 

If you care to make a donation towards our DCPASR Newsletter, please see Page 19 for form. 

 

 

  

mailto:mlkepner@comcast.net
mailto:janetlee2303@yahoo.com
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mailto:bbpoque@comcast.net
mailto:ppa.ltd_bill.minsker@juno.com
mailto:smnovotni@aol.com
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For the past three years we have been honored to 

serve as your co-presidents.  Due to COVID our 

meetings were put on hold and like so many others 

we had to learn new ways of conducting meetings.  

Even though our meetings were on hold, the work 

of our organization was not.  We could not have 

continued without your help and support.  We truly 

appreciate your confidence in us to get through 

these trying times and we sincerely thank you for 

your continued cooperation.  It was our pleasure to 

serve as your Co-Presidents. 

 

Bob and Kathy Hamera 
 

 

 

 

DCPASR FINANCIAL 

REPORT 

AS OF JANUARY 6, 2022 

 

Centric Bank Checking Account: 

DCPASR General Fund       $  3,307.24 

Social Ser./Memorial Honor      2,323.70 

Scholarship Fund       1,597.75 

 Total Checking Acct.  $  7,228.69 

 

Certificate of Deposit: 

Life Escrow (due 5/21/22)  $  7,000.00 

   (Interest 0.65%) 

 

TOTAL EQUITY   $ 14,228.69 

 

John Decker 

Treasurer 

 

 REPORT ON 

SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

 

We are pleased to announce that there is a total of 

$1,597.73 in our Scholarship Fund.  If you are 

interested in contributing toward this endeavor, 

please see Page 19 for the contribution form. 

 

PLEASE HELP! 

 
The Executive Board is asking you to please 

consider filling one of our vacancies.  We are 

especially concerned about filling the President 

Elect position as well as School Representatives.  

We would like to have three representatives from 

each school district.  Hopefully at least one of you 

would be able to attend our Board Meetings each 

month.  The main job of a representative is to obtain 

names and address of those retiring each year. 

 

 

PLEASE SHARE YOUR E-MAIL 

ADDRESS WITH US 
 

The Administrative Board  is in the process of 

trying to update our membership list to include all 

E-Mail addresses so we can keep you up-to-date on 

important events and as a reminder of deadlines to 

sign up for chapter events etc..  We promise not to 

fill up your inbox with useless information!  We 

would appreciate it if you would send us your       

E-mail address to add to the database.  This 

information will not be shared with anyone! 

 
Please send your e-mail addresses to Karen 

Holtzman e-mail address:  katybee@comcast.net 

or to her home address:  125 Peach St., 

Harrisburg, PA 17112 

  

 

mailto:katybee@comcast.net
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DCPASR CALENDAR 

   OF EVENTS 2022 

*Feb. 16  Board Meeting 10:00 AM at Faith  

  Immanuel Presbyterian Church 
*March 16 Board Meeting 10:00 AM at Faith  

  Immanuel Presbyterian Church  
March 22 Region IV Exec. Meeting 10:00 

April 1-10 DCPASR Trip--Spain 

April 19 DCPASR Trip--Mystery Trip 

*April 20 Board Meeting 10:00 AM at Faith  

  Immanuel Presbyterian Church  
April 21 Region IV General Membership  

  Meeting--Time and place TBA 

May 10 DCPASR Spring Membership  

  Meeting (Tentative date--Venue  

  TBA) 

*May 18 Board Meeting 10:00 AM at Faith  
  Immanuel Presbyterian Church 

May 26 DCPASR Trip--St. Michaels  

  Maryland 

June 15 No Board Meeting 

July 20 No Board Meeting 

Aug. 17 Board Meeting 10:00 AM at Faith  

  Immanuel Presbyterian Church 

Sept. 7  DCPASR Trip--Nat. Museum of  

  African American History &  

  Culture 

Sept. 13 Region IV Exec. Meeting 10:00 

*Sept. 21 Board Meeting 10:00 AM at Faith  

  Immanuel Presbyterian Church 

*Oct. 19 Board Meeting 10:00 AM at Faith  

  Immanuel Presbyterian Church 

Oct. 20 Region IV General Membership  

  Meeting.  Time and place TBA 

Nov. 1  DCPASR Fall Membership   

  Meeting (Tentative date--Venue  

  TBA) 

Nov. 7-11  DCPASR Trip--Christmas in  

  Ashville & Pigeon Forge 

*Nov. 16 Board Meeting 10:00 AM at Faith  

  Immanuel Presbyterian Church 

Dec. 21 No Board Meeting  

*There is a Senior Luncheon at Faith Immanuel 

Presbyterian Church after the board meetings which 

you are invited to attend.  If interested, continue to let 

Shirley  McLaren know, so she can give the church 

the count  Her phone number is (717) 526-4777. 

 

Please note:  All planned events are dependent upon 

government and CDC regulations.  Please check our 

website for any updates. 

 

 

 

LEGISLATIVE REPORT 

 Happy New Year to all of our school retirees 

for 2022.  

 Our Social Security checks will increase by 

5.9% this year. Medicare will cost us about $20 a 

month more for 2022. Our PSERS pension check 

will be reduced by about $18 a month for increased 

healthcare premiums. 

 This year will be a political fight for a new 

Governor in Pennsylvania.  There will be a real 

battle for our U.S. Senate seat in Washington. U.S.  

Senator Pat Toomey is retiring this year.  

Pennsylvania voters must be aware that a number of 

carpetbaggers have moved into Pennsylvania to run 

for Senator Toomey's seat. Carpetbaggers who have 

never lived in Pennsylvania but now have bought 

property to claim residency so they may run for 

political office. 

 Voters must be aware that there are 

politicians who want to change our Democracy and 

slash our benefits.  School retirees must vote 

for candidates on MAY 17, 2022 who will preserve 

our benefits and public education. 

 In closing, school retirees may see an 

election year with courtroom battles with 

candidate's residency being challenged. School 

retirees must know their candidates and what they 

stand for.  Will these politicians preserve public 

education and our benefits?    See you in the spring. 

 

Don Steinmeier 

Legislative Chairperson 
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NEW RETIREES LUNCHEON REPORT 

On September 9, 2021 members of DCPASR met at the west 

pavilion at Fort Hunter to celebrate our new retirees.  We were 

pleased that three new retirees, Ed Mashas, Maureen Mashas, 

and Sue Ann Jones all from Central Dauphin joined us.  

Before guests began arriving tablecloths were spread and fall 

decorations were placed on the tables.  As people began to 

arrive, we gathered just to talk and catch up with what has been 

happening with each other--after all, it has been a while since 

we last saw each other.   

 

After a short meeting officers talked about their positions 

followed by each committee chairperson discussing what 

each of their committees do, then it was time to eat.   

 

Since we met outdoors, the setting was perfect for a boxed 

lunch provided by Simply Turkey & More.  Guests had 

their choice of a chicken salad wrap or a simply special wrap.  

Everyone enjoyed their meal.  What a great way to get 

together, share information, and welcome new retirees to the 

next phase of their lives. 

 

We are hoping to see more new retirees at our Fall Luncheon.   

 

Congratulations to all our New Retirees! 

 

 

 

ARE YOU KEEPING RECORD OF YOUR VOLUNTEER HOURS? 

 

We hope you have been counting all of your volunteer hours even the small ones.  Remember to include time 

spent in schools, churches and other community organizations in your total.  Please fill out and return the 

Community Services Survey (2021-22) form on Page 20 by July 20, 2022.  Follow the directions at the bottom 

of the form as to where you should send this information.  All hours count and help to show our legislators 

that even though we are retired, we still contribute to society. 
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DCPASR FALL/GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING/ REPORT  

 

It seems like years since we met as a group-- Oh wait it has been two years since our last 

general membership meeting!   Well, on Thursday, November 4, 2021 we held a meeting at 

the Skyline Family Restaurant.  It was wonderful seeing everyone and I feel like people were 

glad to get together once again.  We had 50 people attend.  

 

 

The biggest business item we discussed was increasing membership dues.  After much discussion it was 

decided that dues need to be increased and that in addition to our yearly and lifetime memberships, we should 

also offer a third option – a 3-year membership.  This will all be discussed at our next Board meeting and will 

be brought back to the general membership for a vote at our Spring Meeting. 

 

 

We were honored to have our Region IV Director, Bruce Hockersmith, attend our 

meeting.  Bruce addressed our group and reminded us that we are all about service 

and that we need to step up to leadership positions.   

 

 

 

Following the awards our new president was installed.  Margaret Auten will be taking over 

the reins of our chapter.  Our Region Director, Bruce Hockersmith installed Margaret as 

president.  He then had us, as a group, pledge to help and support her.  Congratulations 

Margaret!  I know you have many new ideas that will help our organization grow.  We all 

look forward to working with you.  

 

 

After our business meeting it was time for our presenter.  This year we had Terry Neumyer 

speak to us.  Terry spoke to us on, Butterflies, Birds, and Other Critters.  Terry’s presentation was 

both informative and entertaining.  I admit that I learned more about “bird poop” than I ever 

knew.  

 

 

After the presentation it was time to eat.  Once again Skyline served up a delicious meal.  

We had choices of chicken, tilapia, or meatloaf.  The meal was served with salad, mashed 

potatoes, and mixed vegetables.  A cake from Costco topped off the meal.  As we were 

finishing dessert, a representative from Boscov’s travel spoke to us about an upcoming 

trip that is being planned for next year.  We all listened as she went through the itinerary 

for a trip to Spain.  Sounds like a great trip.    

 

It was wonderful seeing so many people and once again getting together as a group-- I know I missed these 

gatherings.  Stay well and we hope to see you at our Spring Meeting.  Keep watching the newsletters and our 

website for details. 
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NOVEMBER FALL LUNCHEON/MEETING--AWARDS PRESENTED 

 

Following committee reports it was time to recognize some of our members who have given so much and done 

so much for our organization and community.  First was the Community Service 

Award (Volunteer of the Year Award).  Mary Ickes presented the award to 

Janice Culton. for 738 hours of community service to local food banks, the local 

historical society, DCPASR, and a plethora of other organizations in upper Dauphin 

County.  Janice volunteers at many places and organizations and spends so much of 

her time giving back to others.  Congratulations Janice!    You are well deserving 

of this award. 

 

 

One of the great perks of being president is that I get to recognize people who have 

contributed time and effort to our organization through the committees on which 

they serve.  It was my pleasure to give the Board Commendation Award to Nadine 

Espenshade.  Highlighted were her efforts to develop the Chapter website; her work on 

the pre-retirement committee which is responsible for the pre- retirement events and 

she is instrumental in helping to get names and contact information for new retirees.  

This is not an easy task since school districts do not give out contact information on their 

employees.  Nadine, thank you for your hard work.  It is much appreciated. 

 

 

Another award I was pleased to give out was the John Dillon Award.  I am happy to announce that this year’s 

winner is John Decker.  John is our treasurer.  He makes sure that our finances are in order--his help is 

invaluable.  Congratulations, John!   You are truly deserving of this award.  John was not at our meeting so he 

received his award at our November Board meeting. 

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE REPORT ON DONATIONS MADE AT THE FALL 

MEETING/LUNCHEON 

 
Monetary Donations collected for the Food Pantry at Calvary Cupboard were 
$112.00. 

 

Monetary Donations collected for the Veterans at the Lebanon VA 
Hospital were $352.00.  Also, many 2022 calendars were delivered to the 
hospital. 

 

Monetary donations for the Dauphin County Library Book Week Program were 
$100.00.  The money will be used to bring Cozbi Cabrers, this year’s Caldecott 
and Coretta Scott King honoree to four of the county libraries during Book Week.  
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Elite Coach 

Dauphin County PA School Retirees 

  2022 Tour Preview* 

 

Mystery Trip      Tuesday, April 19, 2022 

Come join us for a fun-filled day on another exciting Mystery Tour! This tour will keep you 

guessing from start to finish, which is exactly the point. It’s so much fun to enjoy the scenery and 

the comfortable ride going from one place to another, just letting all the secrets of this day 

pleasantly unfold.   See Page 11 for Registration Form on. 

Price per Person: $158 

 

St. Michael’s, Maryland    Thursday, May 26, 2022 

Welcome to the Eastern Shore! We begin our day with a delicious lunch along the water, at the 

Crab Claw Restaurant. Afterwards, sit back and relax with a narrated cruise. We end the day with a 

guided tour at the Chesapeake Bay Maritime Museum. Situated on 18 waterfront acres, the 

Museum offers interactive exhibits and beautiful sights, including the Hooper Strait Lighthouse!  

See Page 12 for Reservation Form. 

Price per Person: $168 

 

National Museum of African American History and Culture  

             Wednesday, September 7, 2022 

We begin our day with lunch at District Chophouse, located in a unique turn of the century bank 

that has been transformed! Then, we will visit the National Museum of African American History, 

the only national museum devoted exclusively to the documentation of African American life, 

history, and culture through interactive exhibitions!  See flier in next newsletter or download from our website. 

Price per Person: $139 

 

Christmas in Asheville and Pigeon Forge  November 7-11, 2022 

It’s the Most Wonderful Time of the Year! Our trip will include wonderful memories at places 

such as Biltmore Estate, a guided city tour, a ride on the Smoky Mountain Railroad, Smoky 

Mountain Opry and more! You don’t want to miss out on this wonderful trip of a lifetime!  See 

flier in next newsletter or download from our website 

Price per Person: Double: $1,460   Triple: $1,372   Single: $1,706 

*Due to disruptions from COVID-19. all trips and prices are subject to change. Additional detailed flyers will 

be distributed for each trip destination.  For additional information and questions, please call: Sandra 

Novotni at 717-766-5139, or Ethel Dundore at 717-533-3150 

 

April 1-10 DCPASR trip to Spain--if interested, contact Boscov’s Travel, Camp Hill Mall at (800) 782-

5605-OR grouptravel@boscov’s.com.   See flier on Page 13.  

April 30-May 4 PSAR Trip:  Virginia International Tattoo Tour 
 

PROOF OF VACCINE WILL BE NECESSARY FOR ALL STOPS IN WASHINGTON DC 

AND POSSIBLY THE OTHER TRIPS 

mailto:grouptravel@boscov's.com
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Dauphin County PA School Retirees 

Tuesday, April 19, 2022 

 

Come join us for a fun-filled day on another exciting Mystery Tour! 

This tour will keep you guessing from start to finish, which is exactly the point. It’s so 

much fun to enjoy the scenery and the comfortable ride going from one place to 

another, just letting all the secrets of this day pleasantly unfold.  

 

Price per Person: $158  

 

Includes: Motorcoach Transportation, Attractions, Lunch and Driver Gratuity  
All tour components are subject to change without notice  

 

Please Note: This trip contains a light amount of walking  

 

Departing at 7:15 AM from the Parking Lot Next to PetSmart, 4200 Derry Street, 

Harrisburg & Returning at Approximately 8:30 PM  

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Dauphin County PA School Retirees Reservation form for – Mystery Trip –April 19, 2022 

 

Deadline for Payment & Registration: March 10, 2022 | 

 

Name(s): _________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Address: _______________________________________________ Home Phone: ___________________  

 

Cell Phone: _________________________ Email: ____________________________________  

 

 

PLEASE MAKE MEAL SELECTIONS BELOW:  

 

_______Grilled Chicken Breast ________Virginia Ham Steak ________Roast Beef  

 
Please Make Checks Payable to: DCPASR and Mail to: Sandra Novotni, 6 Fetrow Drive, 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050  
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St. Michaels, MD 

Thursday, May 26, 2022 
Dauphin County PA School Retirees Presents: 

 
We depart Harrisburg, with a rest stop, and head to St. Michaels, nestled on the peaceful Eastern Shore of 

Maryland!  

 

Upon arrival, we will enjoy a delicious lunch at the Crab Claw Restaurant, which evolved 

from a clam chucking and crab business in the 1950s. Each guest will receive a combo 

lunch platter, which includes: Delmarva Fried Chicken, award-winning crab cake, baked 

potato, green beans, beverage and the sherbet of the day for dessert!  

 

After lunch, come aboard! Sit back, relax and enjoy the beautiful views along the Miles River on 

The Patriot. The historic narration provides information about what St. Michael’s once had and 

what it now has to offer. While cruising along, relax on their climate-controlled main deck or 

enjoy the breeze on the canopied upper deck.  

 

We end the day with a guided tour at the Chesapeake Bay Maritime Museum. Situated on 18 

waterfront acres, the Museum offers interactive exhibits, demonstrations and the largest fleet of 

historic Chesapeake Bay watercraft in existence.  

 

Price Per Person: $168  

Includes:   Motorcoach Transportation, Lunch, Cruise, Guided Tour and Driver Gratuity  

 

All tour components are subject to change without notice  

 

Departing: 6:30 AM from the parking lot next to PetSmart, 4200 Derry Street, Harrisburg  

Returning: at Approximately 9:00 PM  

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Dauphin County PA School Retirees Reservation form for – St. Michaels –May 26, 2022 

Deadline for Payment & Registration: April 22, 2022 | 

Name(s): _____________________________________________________________________________  

 

Address: ___________________________________________ Home Phone: ___________________  

 

Cell Phone: _________________________ Email: __________________________________________  

 

Please Make Checks Payable to: DCPASR and Mail to: Sandra Novotni, 6 Fetrow Drive, Mechanicsburg, PA 

17050  
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LEGISLATIVE UPDATE #1 
PSERS – In The News by Mark A. McKillop, PASR Executive Director 

PASR Statement on PSERS 
 Due to recent news about issues involving the Public School Employees Retirement System (PSERS), the Pennsylvania 

Association of School Retirees (PASR) is compelled to respond as it funds our pensions in retirement. Since PASR represents only 

retirees and not active members, issues involving alleged malfeasance at PSERS significantly impacts our members and their 

livelihoods.  

 PSERS has acknowledged that there is an active FBI investigation along with a federal grand jury investigation into its recent 

operations. At this time, there is no evidence or information leading to the conclusion that any pension has been placed in jeopardy. 

 Please note that PASR and PSERS are separate operations without any direct connection, therefore the investigation does 

not directly involve our organization.  

Reason for the Investigation  

 There is a shared risk provision with active (non-retiree) PSERS members under Pennsylvania State Law that is based on an 

investment “window” of nine years. If PSERS investment returns fall below 6.36 percent over that nine-year period, a shared risk 

provision increases the amount that public school employees, who were hired after July 1, 2011, pay into PSERS. Originally, PSERS 

certified that the nine-year return was 6.38 percent. Later, PSERS held a special meeting and changed the number to 6.34 percent 

which activated that shared risk provision.  

 News reports surfaced that indicated a possible investigation was underway at PSERS about the estimation of the nine-year 

investment return and the process it took to reach that number. Recently, additional reports have indicated that the investigation 

goes beyond the process of the estimation. At this point, it is speculation until there is a second party validation.  

 As a result of the pending investigations, PSERS has acknowledged hiring at least four outside law firms to represent them. 

Also, PSERS has acknowledged hiring an additional outside consulting firm to help with investments during the time their staff is 

under investigation. This will result in additional money being spent in addition to normal management and personnel costs. PASR 

will seek information about the impact of those additional expenditures.  

Next Steps  

 The PSERS investigation will take time to run its course, and we must respect that process. It is important to note that the 

average federal grand jury investigation usually takes anywhere from 12 to 18 months to complete.  

 PASR will closely follow this issue and we are committed to providing factual updates to keep you informed as the 

investigation progresses. We are here to be a trusted resource and will continue to advocate on your behalf.  

 We sincerely appreciate our members and leaders who have reached out to us to comment and seek additional 

information. We rely on feedback from our members, and we will continue to be responsive. 

 

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE #2 
L/PEC Meets the Challenge: PSERS and a COLA  By Mark A. McKillop, PASR Executive Director 

 Due to the importance of the financial health of PSERS coupled with the essential and imperative need for a COLA now, we 

have dedicated a substantial portion of this newsletter to these two related subjects.  

PSERS (Public School Employees Retirement System)  

 PASR is compelled to respond since recent news accounts alleged possible malfeasance. PSERS has acknowledged that 

there is an active FBI investigation along with a federal grand jury investigation into its recent operations. At this time, there is no 

evidence or information leading to the conclusion that any pension has been placed in jeopardy.  

 There is a shared risk provision with active (non-retiree) PSERS members under Pennsylvania State Law that is based on an 

investment “window” of nine years. If PSERS investment returns fall below 6.36 percent over that nine-year period, a shared risk 

provision increases the amount that public school employees, who were hired after July 1, 2011, pay into PSERS. Originally, PSERS 

certified that the nine-year return was 6.38 percent. Later, PSERS held a special meeting and changed the number to 6.34 percent 

which activated that shared risk provision.  

 As a result of the pending investigations, PSERS has acknowledged hiring outside law firms to represent them. Also, PSERS 

has acknowledged hiring an additional outside consulting firm to help with investments during the time their  
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 PASR will closely follow this issue and we are committed to providing factual updates to keep you informed as the 

investigation progresses.  

Some Reasons to Pass a COLA Now  

1. It has been far too long since the last COLA.  
2. Since the passage of Act 9 of 2001, PSERS retirees have lost at least 1/3 of the value of their pensions due to inflation.  
3. Inflation (Cost of Living) has increased over 73% since 1990.  
4. Almost one-half (49.7%) of all PSERS annuitants have a pension of under $10,000 per year.  
5. Over two-thirds (67.4%) of all PSERS annuitants have a pension of under $20,000 per year.  
6. Only 4.5% of all PSERS annuitants retired prior to 1990. It is a total of 10,207 people.  
7. All annuitants who retired prior to 1986 have a yearly pension below $7,623.  
The Case for Pre-Act 9 Emphasis  
 The case for passing a COLA to help those who retired before the passage of Act 9 of 2001 is overwhelming. It is especially 
urgent for those who retired before 1990. Pre-Act 9 (those who retired prior to July 1, 2001) annuitants/retirees prior comprise 
only 20.9% of all retirees collecting a pension from PSERS. That is 47,436 out of 226,684 total annuitants. The Post-Act 9 annuitants 
outnumber the Pre-Act 9 annuitants 4.78 to 1. The data is complete as of July 1, 2021.In comparison, that number was 21.8% of the 
total with data complete as of January 1, 2021.  
Pending PSERS Legislation  
 Recently, Triad met with one key member of the Pennsylvania House of Representatives regarding the PSERS reform bills. 
The report from the meeting was positive. Currently reform efforts are focused on accounting standards and investment practices at 
PSERS.  
 In the General Assembly, there are discussions regarding attempting to consider some of the pension-system reform bills in 
September 2021. Additional reform bills that have been discussed but have not yet been introduced. 
 It was reported to us that despite news accounts on the operations of PSERS, the pensions are “safe” and there is no risk to 
the funds.  
 HB 1671 - (PN 1874) Amends Titles 24 (Education) and 71 (State Government) providing for further duties of the Public 
School Employees’ Retirement Board and the State Employees’ Retirement Board. Imposes new transparency requirements related 
to investments and operations. Requires the livestreaming of all Public School Employees’ Retirement System (PSERS) and State 
Employees’ Retirement System (SERS) public board meetings along with a written record and requires the information to be posted 
online to a publicly accessible website and to remain online for at least one year. Provides that any record used by the boards, their 
employees, investment professionals or agents of each system shall be considered public records under the Right-to-Know Law 
unless, in the reasonable judgment of the board, access would cause substantial competitive harm to the entity by providing the 
information; would have a substantial detrimental impact on the value of an investment to be acquired, held or disposed of by the 
system; or would cause a breach of the system’s fiduciary duty. Requires the boards of SERS and PSERS to prepare additional reports 
to be submitted to the General Assembly.  
 HB 1698 - (PN 1916) Amends Titles 24 (Education) and 71 (State Government), in administration & miscellaneous 
provisions, providing for Global Investment Professional Standards (GIPS); and, in administration, funds, accounts and general 
provisions, providing for GIPS. This legislation adds a section providing for Public School Employees’ Retirement System (PSERS) and 
State Employees’ Retirement System (SERS) compliance with the 2020 edition of the GIPS beginning with fiscal year 2022-2023 and 
annually thereafter. The legislation also provides for the boards to adopt any updates to the GIPS necessary to ensure the plans’ 
compliance with the standards.  
 HB 1578 - (PN 1730) Amends Title 24 (Education) and 71 (State Government) adding language establishing the statutory 
employment contribution collars for the State Employees Retirement System and the Public School Employees Retirement system 
are no longer in effect.  
HB 117 - (PN 85) Auditor General Employee Qualification Act providing for auditor qualifications for the Department of the Auditor 
General, establishing that new employees may not participate in the auditing process for which they are not qualified.  
 HB 1008 - (PN 1040) Amends the Fiscal Code establishing an Unfunded Liability Solvency Reserve Fund.  
 HB 1131 - (PN 1179) The Lean State Government Act provides that the Department of Auditor General shall require all state 
agencies to be subject to an initial performance audit and require additional audits for certain agencies every three years.  
L/PEC meets the challenge:  
 Even though PASR’s primary political goal is obtaining an essential COLA for our members, we have added the monitoring of 
operations at PSERS as another goal for this calendar year. Due to the urgency of passing a COLA (Cost of Living Adjustment), L/PEC 
(Legislative Political Education Committee) has been compelled to give a greater amount of time and focus to these two issues. Both 
issues bring with it a significant level of complexity along with a substantial amount to learn and digest.  
 Without a doubt, especially this year, L/PEC has gone beyond the call of duty to address and scrutinize these issues on 
behalf of the membership and the Board of Directors. L/PEC, at the request of Chair Max Krugle, decided to hold monthly meetings 
to keep current with the events surrounding both the efforts to obtain a COLA and the monitoring of the functions at PSERS (Public 
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School Employees Retirement System). Like the Board of Directors, L/PEC is aware and understands the acute need of those who 
retired prior to the implementation of Act 9 of 2011 (those who retired before July 1, 2001). I extend our thanks to all state and local 
L/ PEC members for their extra work and attention at this important time. All members of L/PEC have been energized by what we 
need to do on behalf of our membership. All the L/PEC additional activity has the support of the PASR Board of Directors.  
 There are many issues with PSERS including the investing rate of return and how it has (and will) affect a future COLA along 
with the administration of the office and the progress of the federal investigation. By all indications and sources, we are able to 
repeat that, at this time, there is no evidence or information leading to the conclusion that any PSERS pension has been placed in 
jeopardy due to any potential action or activity at PSERS. Many people continue to confuse PASR with PSERS and we will continue 
to work to make sure the distinction is understood.  
 We thank all the PASR members and leaders who have reached out to us on this vital issue. Without feedback and 
comments from our members, being responsive to the needs of the Association would be much more difficult. 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A contribution has been made to the Social Service Memorial Honor Fund in memory of 

the following deceased members: 

  

  Marie L. Andrews  Central Dauphin    

  Helen Schmick  Central Dauphin 

  Shirley Y. Uhazie   Central Dauphin 
 

If you know of a deceased member who is not listed, please send the information including next of kin to:   

Dorothy Fisher 

  109 Levan Street  

  Harrisburg, PA 17109     

  Telephone # 545-1842 

  E-Mail:  daf2nd@msn.com  

 

If you personally would like to make a donation in memory of one or more of those listed above, please see 

Page 23 for the necessary form. 

 

DID YOU KNOW THIS ABOUT THE  

SOCIAL SERVICE MEMORIAL HONOR FUND? 

 

The SSMHF Committee Memorial Honor Fund is one of the many ways PASR is able to give back to our 

members and have a positive impact on their lives. The fund exists to help members in need, to provide moral 

support, offer financial assistance, and provide gifts and visits to the sick and homebound.  Since the SSMHF’s 

inception, the Association has provided more than $100,000 in direct financial aid to members in serious need 

and serves PASR members in need each year. Many PASR members also have their membership dues paid for 

by the SSMHF.  Contributions to the Fund are used entirely for helping members in times of emotional and 

financial distress. 

mailto:daf2nd@msn.com
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WELCOME 2021 ADDITIONAL NEW RETIREES 

 

If we have your address you were recently sent a letter of introduction to DCPASR and 

PASR as well as a free one-year membership in DCPASR.  We hope you will enjoy your 

one-year membership and our newsletter and hope that you will want to become an active participant in our 

organization.  We invite all members, new and old, who are not members of the State organization to join at 

that level.  An application form to join PASR is found on Page 21. 

We  will  be  looking  forward  to  meeting  our  newest  members  in the future.    

Brenda Pogue, Membership Chairperson 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Capital Area Intermediate 

Unit 

+*Caldwell, Clyde 

+*Stoner, Stephen 

 

Central Dauphin 

*Barker, Marie 

*Byers, Donna 

*Duncan, Pamela 

*Etsweiler, William 

*Ford, Marilou 

*Gutshall, Joyce 

*Harnsberger, Kim 

*Imboden, Mary 

*Kolva, Cynthia 

*Mauck, Linda 

+*McNamara, Kathleen F. 

*Nies, Lynn 

*Scheaffer, James 

+*Tobe-Schley, Harriet 

*Wenzler, Collee 

 

Dauphin County Tech. 

+*Welcomer, Shawn Denise 

 

Derry Township 

*Boyer, Allen 

*Campeau, Glenn 

*Derrer, Pamela 

*Eppley, Paul 

*Grierson, Denice 

Derry Township- Cont’d 

*Harman, Walter 

*Johnson, Joseph 

*Jones, Marquis 

*Keefer, Thomas 

*Kramer, David 

*Kulina, Kimberly 

*Marschka, Kathy 

*McFarland, Joseph, Jr. 

*Miller, Richard 

*Mullikin, Colleen 

+*O’Connor, Linda M. 

*Peiffer, Wendy 

*Pierich, Carol 

*Prisbe, Jeni 

*Rix, Denise 

*Sachs, Kristen 

*Saylor, Keith 

*Silvestri, Collette 

*Snyder, Leann 

*Solimeo, Donna 

*Stough, James 

*Teets, Wendy 

*Tice, Gale 

*Whetstone, Maureen 

*Yiengst, Robert 

*Yohn, Linda 

*Zarfoss, James 

 

 

 

Halifax 

+*Aunkst, Tracey 

+*Bower, Diane 

+*Suhr, Marie 

 

Harrisburg  

+*Askey, Richard 

+*Brittain, Joseph 

+*Brooks, Patrice 

+*Chisholm, Monica 

+*Cook, Linda 

+*Dibeler, Carol 

+*Do Nhu 

+*Doyle, Angel 

+*Ellis, Norman 

+*Gates, Valerie 

+*Harrison, Carl 

+*Hoar, Coleen 

+*Keller, Bernous 

+*Kenderson, Martin,  

+*Kennedy, Tanya 

+*Kohler, Michael 

+ Mathis, Terry 

+*McNaughton, Laura 

+*Miller, Cynthia 

+*Molnar, James 

+*Monn, Ruth 

+*Moussa, Evelyn 

+*Nissley, Michael 

+*Park, Winsome 

+*Perry, Jacqueline 
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Harrisburg-Cont’d  

+*Reeves, Dawn 

+*Reyes-Garcia, Niurka 

+*Rogers, Vincent 

+*Santiago, Luz 

+*Sypolt, Mary Lou 

+*Washington, Catherine 

+*Williams Suzanne 

Lower Dauphin 

*Green, Philip 

+Shelbley, Marsha D. 

+Shope, Darlene 

Correction:  Lisa Fox is not 

retired as reported in the last 

newsletter. 

Middletown 

+Carnes, Michael 

+Drazenovich, Marie 

+Krepps, Lisa 

+Laraia, Tim 

+Sanchez, Linda  

+*Seabridge, Jeanne C. 

+Suski, Lori A. Dr. 

+Thomasson, James 

Millersburg 

+*Adrian, Scott S. 

+*Bowling,John 

+*Sauers, Kim 

Steelton Highspire 

(No Information) 

Susquehanna 

*Bowman, Crystal 

*Frank, Nancy 

*Frantz, John 

*Gilbert, Diane 

*McDonald, Kathryn 

*Mowery, Pamela 

*Sosik, Judy 

*Spellman, Pegy 

*Staudenmaier, Meredith 

*Stepansky, Cathy 

Upper Dauphin 

+*Buddock, Bryan 

+*Maurer, Roy L. 

Unknown School Dist. 

+Downey, Scott 

+*Kohler, Michael 

 

We have made every effort to 

include all Dauphin County school 

retirees that were missed in the last 

newsletter. The new missed 

retirees are marked with a + and if 

you see an asterisk in front of 

their names it means we do not 

have an address for these new 

folks.    

 

Names with just an asterisk were 

listed in the last newsletter but 

have not received their free 

membership because we still do 

not have their address.   

 

If you can help supply an address 

or know of a retiree that was 

missed, please advise me as soon 

as possible at: 

bbpogue@comcast.net 

OR 

(717) 856-7454 

 

 

DCPASR 2022 PRE-RETIREMENT WORKSHOP IN THE WORKS! 
 DCPASR planning committee has been in the process of putting the finishing touches on plans for a 2022 Pre-retirement 

Workshop by Zoom, for any Dauphin County Public School Employee who is eligible to receive PSERS Benefits and planning to 

retire in 1-4 years.  This includes teachers, librarians, counselors, nurses, administrators, aides, office staff, paraprofessionals, 

transportation, cafeteria and maintenance workers, etc.) 

 Tentatively our date for the event is Saturday, March 26, 2022 from 9-11 am. Our prospective speakers will be a 

representative from PSERS who will discuss retirement options and what needs to be considered for your exit counseling.  A Health 

Options Program representative will discuss health insurance options available for your personal situation.  We are still awaiting 

confirmation from one speaker, but the flyer and information letter will be sent to the schools sometime in late February once we get 

this confirmation.  If you know someone who is presently employed in Dauphin County Schools and may benefit from this type of 

workshop, please let them know to be on the lookout for an email from their school HR Director or Superintendent for more details 

about this Event? Check www.dcpasr.org (DCPASR website) to sign up for this event. Please use Personal/home emails only. School 

email addresses will not be accepted. Registration should begin on Feb 26, 2022.  Please sign-up on DCPASR’s website, 

www.dcpasr.org by no later than March 18, 2022. Please use personal/home emails only. (School emails will NOT be accepted 

to receive the zoom link.)  

 In addition to our meeting above, PASR, will be doing a Benefits Presentation by Zoom, on March 23, 2022 at 10 am 

which includes information about our organization, types of membership options, and group rates for Dental, Vision, Home and Auto 

Insurance and more with a State Membership.  Anyone is invited to attend. Go to PASR’s website, www.pasr.org by March 9,
 

2022 to register for this event & learn more.  If unable to attend the 10 am session, registration is still needed to receive the 

link by email to view the recorded session at later time.   

Planning Committee members: Donna Plummer & Nadine Espenshade Retirement co-chairs, Margaret Auten, John 

Decker, Bob Hamara, Karen Holtzman, and Milly Keefer. 

mailto:bbpogue@comcast.net
http://www.dcpasr.org/
http://www.dcpasr.org/
http://www.pasr.org/
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Miscellaneous DCPASR  

Donation Form 
Name ____________________________________________ Phone # (_____)____________ 
Address ___________________________________________ 
 ___________________________________________ email ____________________ 
  (City, State, Zip Code) 
 
 Contribution to:      Amount 
DCPASR Scholarship      $__________________ 
Educational Grants      $__________________ 
Lauretta Woodson Award     $__________________ 
Newsletter       $__________________ 

 

Please make your check payable to DCPASR  (please mark Memo Line with either Scholarship 

Fund/Grants/ Lauretta Woodson Award or Newsletter--one check can be used as long as you designate 

the purposes) and mail it with this form to: 

 

John Decker 
2307 Valley Road      
Harrisburg, PA 17104-1433 
 

Thank you for your generosity 
 

 

 

HAVE YOU VISITED OUR WEBSITE? 

Don't Forget:  If you misplace your newsletter, you can find it at our website:  dcpasr.org.  You are able 

to print out forms for registration for chapter events.  It is also a good place to send potential members to learn 

about what we do to help our members and serve the community.   You can also find helpful links to the state 

organization and other things of interest to retirees. 

 
  

http://dcpasr.org/
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PENNSYLVANIA ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL RETIREES 
COMMUNITY SERVICES SURVEY—2021-22 

 
TO ALL PASR MEMBERS:  Thank you for being a volunteer in our community! 

 

PASR CHAPTERS are interested in documenting the hours of service that volunteer retirees contribute to their local communities.  In 

doing this, our volunteer’s show to the community at large a positive picture of the activities of  public school retirees.  Please take a 

moment to complete the chart below, filling in the appropriate number of hours PER YEAR which you volunteer.  A summary of this 

information will be shared with AARP, NRTA and the state PASR. 

 

EDUCATIONAL HRS/YR         POLITICAL   HRS/YR 

Historical Association . . . . . . . . . . . . .  _______         Advocacy. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    -_______ 

Library . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  _______         Elections. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   -_______ 

School Board .......................................... _______         Government. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .      _______ 

Other ...................................................... _______         Other. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     -_______ 

  Total ..................................................... _______            Total. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    -_______ 

 

SOCIAL SERVICES          RELIGIOUS 

Boards/Committees ................................ _______         Adult Instruction. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    _______ 

Cancer Society ....................................... _______         Youth Instruction. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

Drug/Alcohol ......................................... _______         Organization. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

Fire/Ambulance ..................................... _______         Visitation. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .      _______ 

Fraternal Groups .................................... _______         Other. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

Hospital/Nursing Home ......................... _______            Total . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .      _______ 

Meals on Wheels .................................... _______ 

Office of the Aging ................................ _______         SERVICES TO YOUTH 

Red Cross ............................................... _______         Alliance with Youth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

Salvation Army ...................................... _______         Classroom Volunteer. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

Service Organization .............................. _______         Head Start . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

Soup Kitchen/Food Bank ....................... _______         Latchkey Program . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .       _______ 

Visitation/Nurturing ............................... _______         Literacy. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. .     _______ 

Other ...................................................... _______         Scholarships. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

  Total ..................................................... _______         School Volunteer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    _______ 

          Sports . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    _______ 

          Tutoring . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

          YM/YWCA. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .      _______ 

          Other. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     _______ 

              Total . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .       _______ 

I HAVE SERVED IN SPECIAL LEADERSHIP ROLES AS FOLLOWS: 

 

 

 

TOTAL HRS/YEAR/ALL CATEGORIES:  __________ CHAPTER:  DCPASR__________ 

 

NAME:________________________________________ DATE:_______________ 

 

Please use an additional clean sheet for your activities with youth that are not listed. 

Return this form by June 20, 2022 to either:  Mary Ickes, PO Box 153, Loysville, PA 17047 

        Sue  Wolfe, 2407 Wicklow Drive, Harrisburg, 17112 
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Promote Your Interests         Serve Your Needs 

 
JOIN YOUR ASSOCIATION 

Membership Application Form 
 

Annual Membership (school retiree)    $  60.00 $_________ 

Associate Membership (non-school retiree)   $  60.00 $_________ 

Life Membership                 $700.00 $_________ 

Contribution to PASR (L/PEC)      $_________ 

Total Enclosed         $_________ 

 

Please print the following information: 

 

Name ________________________________________________Telephone #_____________ 

Street _______________________________________________________________________ 

City _____________________________________ State ____________ Zip ______________ 

E-Mail Address _______________________________________________________________ 

Date of birth _______________________________ 

Retirement date __________________ Years of Service ___________ 

School District retired from _______________________________________ 

Are you a member of a local PASR chapter?  If yes, which one?  ______________________ 
_________________________________________________________________ 

 

THREE WAYS TO PAY YOUR DUES.  SELECT ANY ONE OPTION BELOW: 

By Check: 

Please make your check payable to PASR and mail this application and check to:   

  PASR 

  878 Century Drive 

  Mechanicsburg, PA 17055-4375 

  Phone:  (717) 697-7077 

Online 

 Visit www.PASR.org and join today! 

 

By Credit Card: 

 Last Name______________________________ 

 First Name________________________  Middle Initial_________ 

 Address____________________________________________________ 

 City_________________________ State_______________ Zip Code_______ 

 Card Type (circle one) 

  Visa     MasterCard     Discover     American Express 

 Card Number ___________________________________ 

 Exp. Date _____________________ 

 Signature ____________________________________________________ 

 

To save money PASR is no longer sending PASR membership cards.  Note:  Membership dues payments 

may not be deductible for federal taxes. 

http://www.pasr.org/
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  PASR--Founded in 1937 

      Pennsylvania Association of School Retirees 

    Legislative/Political Education Committee 

 

       CONTRIBUTION FORM 

Name _______________________________________________________________ 

 

Address _____________________________________________________________ 

 

City ________________________________State _________Zip ______________________ 

 

Phone: (           ) _____________________________ E-Mail Address _____________________________ 

 

Contribution Amount:_____$10_____ $25_____ $50  OR  $_______ 

 

Please make checks payable to L/PEC and mail to 878 Century Drive, Mechanicsburg, PA 17055-8406 

Note:  L/PEC contributions are not deductible for federal income taxes 

  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

DCPASR MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Please print the following information: 

 

Name________________________________________ Birthdate ____________________ 

Street ____________________________________________________________________ 

City _____________________________________State _________ Zip _______________ 

Telephone # ___________________________   

School District retired from ___________________________       Year retired __________ 

E-mail Address ___________________________________   

What committee would you be interested in joining?  ______________________________ 

Check the appropriate spaces:       (     ) New membership       (    )  Renewal 

______$  20.00 Annual 

______$100.00 Life 

 

Please make your check payable to DCPASR and mail this application and check to: 

Brenda Pogue, 4330 Crestview Rd., Harrisburg, PA 17112.  You will receive your DCPASR membership card from the 

Membership Chairperson.  The membership year runs from July 1 to June 30 each year.   

 

Note:  Membership dues payments may not be deducted for federal income tax.  
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PENNSYLVANIA ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL RETIREES 

MEMORIAL HONOR FUND FORM 

 

A contribution of $_____________ is being made to the Memorial Honor Fund to: 

___Honor: ______________________________________________________ 

___In Memory of: __________________________________________________ 

(Please inform the following of this loving tribute) 

Name:__________________________________________________________________ 

Address:________________________________________________________________ 

City ____________________________________State________ Zip _____________ 

Donor is a/an:  _____Chapter   ______Individual 

 

Senders Name _________________________________________________________ 

Address ______________________________________________________________ 

City _______________________________________________State_____Zip_________ 

County _________________________________________Date_____/_____/   2021   

 

Make checks payable to PASR with notation:  Memorial Honor Fund and send to: 

878 Century Drive 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17055 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

YES, I WOULD LIKE TO RECEIVE MY NEWSLETTER BY E-MAIL ONLY 

Name:   ____________________________________________________________ 

Address:  ___________________________________________________________ 

City ______________________________  State___________  Zip Code_________ 

Telephone #  ___________________E-Mail Address__________________________________ 

What format must it be sent in?  (Adobe, Microsoft Word etc.)  __________________________ 

Please mail this form to: Karen Holtzman 

 125 Peach Street  (OR) Email:  katybee@comcast.net 

 Harrisburg, PA 17112 
 

 

 

REMINDER 

There is strength in numbers—DCPASR & PASR are always looking for new members.  See Pages 22 and 

Page 21 for enrollment forms. 
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YOUR ADMINISTRATIVE 

BOARD WISHES EACH 

AND EVERY ONE OF YOU 

A HEALTHY AND  
 

 

 

 

Dauphin County Chapter Of The  

Pennsylvania Association of School Retirees 

 

John Decker 

2307 Valley Road,  

Harrisburg, 17104 

PLEASE CHECK THE ABOVE  

ADDRESS LABEL FOR YOUR  

MEMBERSHIP STATUS. 

 

 


